Yarmouth Glen — A chartered accountant speaking at a branch meeting explained the tax change proposals in Mr. Benson's "White Paper."

Silverwood — Women's Institute Branch pay tribute to Mr. Ben Case, an Honoured

Member of the Community.

Cheltenham — The Branch celebrated its 65th Anniversary in November 1970 by members and former members going out to a dinner party.

Picnic Grove — The theme for 1970-71 programs for this branch is "Women and The Law". The study is being done under the heading: insurance, tax exemptions, labour laws,

marriage laws, etc.

Brooklin — A display and talk on old glass was a feature of a special meeting when this branch celebrated its 60th anniversary. A former president, leaving the community, was presented with a Women's Institute cup and saucer.



Miss Ruth Harris of Mosboro, winner of the Wellington South District Women's Institute Scholarship, Miss Harris is attending Guelph University.

Dunn — Motto —

"It isn't the things we know
It's the will to serve,
It's the hand we lend,
And it's the light which our lantern
throws."

Unknown

Greenridge — Several members of the Moraviontown Craft Club were guests at a meeting of this branch. They brought with them a display of leatherwork, beadwork etc.

Wallacetown — When speaking on the topic: "Special Education," a speaker told the branch members and guests that this training is geared for quality not quantity.

Osnabruck — Motto — "The higher up the ladder of learning the wider the horizon."

Crumlin — The convener of Citizenship arranged for the Branch members to attend a court session.

Monkton — This branch has a "President's Book". Each president enters the interesting facts or events that occur during her term of office and then passes the book on to the next president in office.

Westwood — Instead of a motto, at one meeting of this branch had the members present a "Timely Tip." This could be a recipe, a poem, a current event, newspaper clipping, etc.



Miss Judith Savard, winner of the Northern Area Women's Institute Scholarship. Miss Savard is now attending Ryerson University in Toronto.